
Community Involvement Plan 

Consultation 

Gambling Act 2005 Policy ( known as  Statement of Licensing Principles  Gambling Act 
2005 )    Review to commence July 2018 

Who is to be involved? 

 
The public consultation is open to all who are interested.  A number of groups will be directly 
informed and asked for their view.  These are: 
 

• Local Authorities that border Mid Sussex District Council  
• West Sussex County Council 
• The Members of the Council 
• Parish and Town Councils 
• Sussex Police 
• The Members of Parliament for the District 
• Social Services Child Protection Office 
• Organisations representing local businesses 
• Members of the public via the Council’s web site, the local libraries and  help points 
• HM Customs and Excise 
• Gamblers Anonymous 
• Citizens Advice Bureaux  

 
 

Elected District Councillors will be involved throughout the process through: 
• The Licensing Committee 
• Scrutiny Committee for Community, Housing and Planning – (any District Councillor 

not sitting on the committee can attend) 
 
To be added to our database of groups contact Licensing@midsussex.gov.uk or phone 
(01444) 477419.  All information received will be treated in accordance with Data Protection 
Legislation. 
 
 
Why people are being involved? 

 
The Gambling Act 2005 Section 349 requires the Mid Sussex District Council to publish a 
policy (known as The Statement of Principles Gambling Act 2005) concerning the exercise of 
its functions under the Act. It was first published in January 2007and is subject to a three 
yearly review.  
Accordingly the last policy published in January 2016 is due for renewal in January 2019 
 
The policy has been drafted after discussions between the Licensing Committee, Licensing 
Team, Legal Services The policy is legislation based (Gambling Act 2005).  
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When will people be involved? 

 
• Public consultation on proposed changes – scheduled July/August 2018 There 

will be a public consultation period on the proposed changes scheduled for six weeks 
between 16th July and 26th August 2018.   

• Outcomes of Consultation – the findings of the consultation exercise will be 
considered by the Scrutiny Committee for Leisure and Community  in November 
2018 

• Full Council  – scheduled December  2018    
It is anticipated that the policy will be presented for agreement by Full Council in 
December 2018.  
 

How people will be involved? 

 
The consultation will be open to all and we will seek to inform and receive comment from the 
licensing trade, the public and enforcement agencies.   
We will: 

• Provide details and documentation on the Council’s website 
• Letters or emails will be sent to all the other organisations listed in section 1 above.  
• Provide copies of the documentation in local libraries and Town Council Offices 

 
Representations can be made in writing to  
The Licensing Team 
Mid Sussex District Council 
Oaklands Road 
Haywards Heath 
RH16 1ss  or  
 
by e mail to  licensing@midsussex.gov.uk  
What happens to the results? 

 
The results from this consultation will be considered as part of the report to the Scrutiny 
Committee for Community, Housing and Planning in November 2018. 
 
This report will be published on the Council website:- 
 
Scrutiny Committee for Community, Housing and Planning 
 
Who is running the exercise? 

 
Mid Sussex District Council Licensing Team  
Contact Licensing@midsussex.gov.uk or phone (01444) 477419. 
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